CLARENCE FIRE DISTRICT NO. 1

BID SPECIFICATIONS FOR SWIMMING POOL REMOVAL

The Clarence Fire District No. 1 is accepting bids for the removal of an in-ground swimming pool and
grading of the surrounding area. Sealed bids will be received and opened at a public bid opening on
Monday, June 9, 2014 at 7:00 P.M.

Bidding shall be in accordance with the instructions to bidders.

The project includes:

Removal and disposal of chain link fence

e Removal and disposal of trees and shrubs surrounding the pool area (this will be marked
by Clarence Fire District No. 1)

e Saw cut patio to separate from walkway surrounding the pool (saw cut will be marked by
Clarence Fire District No. 1)

e Remove entire walkway and entire pool, including offsite disposal of removed material

e Rough grade entire excavated area to level at surrounding grade. Additional fill material is on
site.

e Any pipes found connecting pool to the house will be cut and capped.
Prevailing wages shall be paid pursuant to New York State Labor Law.

All bids shall be addressed to: Fire District Secretary, Clarence Fire District No. 1, 10355 Main Street,
PO Box 340, Clarence, NY 14031 and must be clearly marked on the outside of the envelope: Swimming
Pool Removal.

The Clarence Fire District No. 1 reserves the right to accept or reject any exceptions meeting or
exceeding the specifications if, in their opinion, the exceptions satisfy the needs of the Fire District.
Therefore, the District will accept the best bid suited for its specific needs.

To review the project site or if you have any questions, please contact Jim Schlabach, Commissioner, at
his cell (716-570-2798).



